
 

 

John Perry Primary School 
Charles Road 
Dagenham 
Essex 

RM10 8UR 
Tel: 020 8270 4622 
Email: office@johnperry.bardaglea.org.uk 
Head Teacher: Mr W Pedro 

 

Monday 15th April 2024 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

 

Welcome back to the Summer Term. We are now into the last part of your child’s 

time in Year Three. It has been a pleasure to see the children develop throughout 

the year in their maturity both socially and academically. 

 

During English lessons we will be reading stories about a mystery that needs 

solving. The children will be writing character descriptions and then their own 

version of a mystery story. The book we will be reading is Ottoline and the Yellow 

Cat. During reading lessons, we will continue our work around fiction, paying 

particular attention to summarising and inference skills.  

 

In Maths, we will be continuing to develop the children’s understanding of fractions 

including counting in tenths, tenths as a decimal and introducing equivalent 

fractions. The children will also be working on time- both analogue and digital time. 

We will encourage the children to work on both digital and analogue. We will be 

consolidating our knowledge of the 2,3,4,5,6,8 and 10 times tables. 

 

The children will be comparing Rome and London in our Geography lessons, looking 

at the human and physical aspects of the two cities. For Design and Technology we 

will be making photo frames using a Rome theme. We will be continuing our work 

in Science around plants, comparing living conditions and what soil is the best for 

plants to grow in. 

 

The children as always will need P.E kits on the days below: 

3F- Indoor- Monday, Outdoor- Friday 

 

3M- Indoor-Monday, Outdoor – Thursday 

 

3H- Indoor- Monday, Outdoor-Friday 

 

 

We look forward to working with you and your children this term. 

 

Many thanks, 

 

Mrs Weintraub, Miss Ali and Miss Bama  
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